FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
August 28, 2006

Members Present:  Larry Booth, Steve Burnett, Kevin Demmitt, Tom Eddins, Rosemary Fischer, Michelle Furlong, Deborah Gritzmacher, Janet Hamilton (sub for Melanie Poudevigne), Tom Harden, William Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, Kathryn Kemp, Gary May, George Nakos, Russ Porter, Sherry Richardson and Margaret Thompson.
Non-Members Present:  Lari Arjomand, Dale Bower, John Campbell, Jacob Chacko, Carolina Clower, Michael Deis, Tom Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Charles, Ford, Alex Hall, Gene Hatfield, Brian Haynes, Sharon Hoffman, Wendell Johnson, Mark May, Elaine Manglitz, George Messer, Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Leslie Moore, Sue Odom, Judith Ogden, Matthew Parrott, Steve Stephens, Ray Wallace, and Chris Ward.
Members Absent:  Bryon Jeff.


The meeting was called to order at 12:30 by Ron Jackson, Chair.

1)  Approval of Minutes
April 27, 2006 
– approved
      
August 16, 2006
- amended and posted 8/28/06
2)  Report from the President
a) Fall enrollment about 6,081.
b) Higher count than spring but not as high as Fall 2005 equaling a flat enrollment.
c) Budget being developed for 2006-07 and adjustments to be made.
d) New student convocation was held 8/27 with great success and excellent faculty turnout but lower than expected student attendance.     

3)  Report from the Provost
a) CAPC – the BA in applied science proposal will be before the Council along with a minor in women’s studies.

b) Dr. Wallace has spoken to the BOR regarding the theatre proposal but has not heard about the Sociology program.

c) Dr. Hoffman noted there is a large CAPC agenda to be addressed.

d) Comprehensive Program Review report issues – the music department ahs moved from four majors and condensed based on the number of students who graduate.

e) Dr. Hoffman announced that Scott Burke joining CSU on September 1, 2006.

f) A search committee has been formed and interviews will begin shortly for a replacement for Melody Hodge, the Director of Financial Aid.

g) Faculty Development Day will be September 5, 2006.

h) Constitution Day(s) will be September 18 to 21st with events to include voter registration along with two local judges as speakers during the week.  Further, a student forum is planned.  More details on the events will follow.

4)  Undergraduate Policy Council – Michelle Furlong

a) Discussion of Council’s service.
b) Clarification to the by-laws is requested by motion changing the wording from ‘non-academic’ matters to ‘non-curriculum’ related matters.
c) Motion seconded and approved.
d) It was further requested that specific examples of duties for Council be addressed.
5)  Student Life policies and student fee budget allocation – Steve Burnett
a) Dr. Eaves urged the UPC to work with Student Life on student fee issues, student reimbursement and allocations, etc.

b) Motion seconded and approved.

6)  Timing of student orientations and faculty advisement – Michelle Furlong  

a) Discussion of the faculty’s student advisement schedules during school year.  It was proposed that orientations not be scheduled during faculty breaks or that faculty be compensated for involvement.
b) Dr. Mark May is involved in the planning process and will work closely with Student Life to coordinate future orientations and faculty advisement.
c) Dr. Brian Haynes has convened an advisement committee to meet the needs of students and address the orientation process.
d) Orientation timing is tabled at this time to allow Dr. Haynes’ committee to report back at a future Faculty Council meeting. 

7)  Faculty evaluations: timing – Steve Burnett
a) It seems that the timing of course evaluations has extended into the week of final exams.  What can be done?  Dr. Eaves stated that the evaluations are on-line for students two weeks before the end of finals and that percentage numbers will be available in a few weeks.

b) There seems to be some confusion among faculty about use of Summer Session course evaluations for P&T.  It was stated that use of the evaluations is determined by department heads and deans.

c) Also, the student response rates are very low.  What can be done to improve this?

d) Dr. Hoffman encouraged faculty to use the tools provided.

8)  MWF scheduling issues – Kay Kemp

a)  Item tabled until next meeting.
With no further business on the table, the meeting was adjourned by Ron Jackson at 1:30 p.m.    The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting is September 11, 2006 at 12:30 in UC 260.

Submitted by:  DiAnna Alsip  8/29/06
